

Memorandum

TO: Honorable Mayor & City Council

FROM: Councilmember Pierluigi Oliverio

SUBJECT: District 6

DATE: January 7, 2011

Redistricting Recommendation

Approved Jenes Olivers	z Date	- 1	17,	1201	

RECOMMENDATION

Accept my recommendation of Chris Schumb to represent District 6 on the Redistricting Committee.

BACKGROUND

Mr. Schumb has lived and worked in San Jose for over 50 years. He and his family have deep roots in the community. Mr. Schumb's mother, Margie, was one of the founders of the Willow Glen Neighborhood Association (WGNA) and both of his parents were active in a variety of charitable causes in San Jose.

Mr. Schumb lives in Willow Glen with his wife and daughter and works at his own law firm in Downtown San Jose. In addition to his professional duties, Mr. Schumb is a member of the Santa Clara Bar Association and California State Bar and serves as a court appointed arbitrator for the Santa Clara Superior Court. Mr. Schumb also serves as a Pro Tem Judge in the Superior Court overseeing mandatory settlement conferences in addition to working as a private mediator and arbitrator when needed.

Mr. Schumb was a member of the Board of Silicon Valley Charity Ball and its General Counsel for about ten years when they raised approximately ten million dollars for various charities. Currently, he is a member of the Santa Clara County Sheriff's Advisory Board. Further, Mr. Schumb has served as a board member of Goodwill of Silicon Valley since 2000 and was the Chair for two years.

Other past charitable and community work includes being a past member of the Board of Directors of the University Of Santa Clara School Of Law Alumni Association, the Walden West School Foundation and the Board of Governors of the Silicon Valley Capitol Club.